



Prestonpanns

Community Council

Meeting Agenda
For
Tuesday 13th June 2017
At
7pm in Town Hall

Welcome

Apologies

**Police Report
Incident at Red School**

Inch Cape

**Adoption of Minutes
09/05/17**

Matters Arising:

open

Secretary Report

Treasurers Report

AOCB

Close meeting



Prestonpans

Community Council

Minutes Tuesday 9th May 2017

Apologies: Martin Whitfield, Mike Inglis, Tony Leach and Willie Innes.

Present:

Community Councillors: Jimmy Yule, Zoe Inglis, Alan Hunter, Tam Gibbons, Graeme Hutchison, Andrew Stevenson, DJ, Brian Weddell, Finlay Lockie, Ferhan Ashiq.

ELC councillors: Fiona O'Donnell, Lachlan Bruce, Neil Gilbert

Press: Marie Sharp The Courier

Police: PC Fiona Cunningham.

We welcomed all our newly elected ELC councillors.

Police Report

208 incidents 33 crimes 14 solved

Priorities: Antisocial behaviour, speeding, parking complaints.

A man has been charged with bag snatch in Kirk Street.

Q&A

It was asked if we could keep an eye on the disposals.

Speeding

We welcomed a member of the public who we received an email with his concerns of speeding vehicles on Harlaw Hill, where the road narrows. It was proposed that the use of new signage, trial of speed checks, speed table could be looked at. ELC councillors to take forward.

Flight Path consultation

Tony attended a meeting at the Parliament and his report read out as he was unable to attend tonight's meeting.

It was agreed to set up a subgroup to look at this with Martin, Tony, and Gordon (member of public, who has knowledge in this field).

On The Move meeting

Ferhan attended and this was the PR launch of leaflet.

Adoption of minutes from 11/04/17 with the amendment that Andrew Stevenson was not present:

Graeme Hutchison and DJ

Xmas Lights

Ferhan has copy of contract.

We need to locate where our lights are currently being stored, as we are aware they have been moved from their usual location. We need to think what we would like to buy more lights.

War Memorial update

Work will start end of June due to the stonemason being unwell. This will mean that there will be no need to change the gala parade at war memorial. Zoe to attend meeting with ELC officer Stephanie Kerr, about next phase.

Miners Memorial

The statue will be on site from 18/05/17. We still need £2000 for ground works.

Area Partnership

We needed to take forward our proposals for the new financial year for projects in Prestonpans. It was suggested that we use interpretation board for Miners' Memorial, Xmas Lights, seats outside library.

Secretary Report

We received concerns regarding speeding which has been looked at earlier in the meeting.

Inch Cape scoping opinion request for proposed section 36 application and marine licences application.

Sent out Area Partnership information.

Thank you letter from PLRFC

Gala Advert invoice received

Preston Athletic funding request letter

Fracking information received and noted

Prestonpans Primary 7 end of year funding form agreed £300

St Gabriel's Youth Club. They are displaced until July as their church hall is being renovated. They are having to use the town hall and are being charged for this. This is using funds for funding the gala lorry for the parade. It was agreed that the ELC councillors will look into it. If they do have to pay we could allocate them £300.

Keys to be cut.

Coalfields project needs completed. Mainly planting, Zoe and Tam to complete.

Treasurer Report

We have £13929.07 uncommitted

AOCB

Next meeting 08/08/17

Meeting closed: 20:40